
Teresa Hansel is still off work; Ann Harris and Tammy Stone are 
in the Lab; Billy Barton has taken two days off; the rest of the 
crew is here. Some of these notes will catch us up on the last 
cCluple of days. 

On Monday, two gentlemen from KellyGirl came out and are forming 
our human conveyor belt. Wendell Rawles and William Delancy are 
doing a fine Job of hauling buckets while we digq Everybody seems 
to be very appreciative of their effort. 

Pond summary will follow momentarily, but for the moment I'm 
starting with a new unit which is in the very north edge of Pond 
Cn 
N124 E60: Lot #37; being excavated by Tom Penders. We've got a 
real mixture of material, at this point. There~s a lot of well
point sand, what may be some dike sand~ some black peat mixed in. 
He's now down to about 35 ems. and still hitting recent 
vegetation and scattered roots. As I said, a real mixture. He's 
found one limestone concretion and one piece of plain ceramics. 
Where it came from originally is anyone's guess. This is our 
first and only excavation, at this point, in Pond C. We feel that 
it's well within the boundaries of the southernmost well-points. 
There are at least four (4) points pulling water and we may be 
able to take this unit down to some depth since we're in the 
shadow of the points# 

N148 E61: Still bringing in water. The well-point has been bedded 
in well-aoint sand. We haven't found the optimum throttle opening 
on it yet, and it had filled three units this morning, if not 
more. We don't seem to be getting a hold of it, at this pOint. We 
have opened the throttle further and perhaps it will be holding 
at ·that level. 

C.D. Thompson from Geneva is out here working with us today_ 

The four blocks bounded by the E57 and ES1 line on the East and 
West and the same blocks on the North by the N150 and N146 line. 
are being abandoned at this time. All four are below the red 
rubber peat, all four have been susceptible to flooding from the 
aforementioned unit. These are all uniformly into the brown/black 
peat below them; no material has been found. Two additional units 
are also into the brown/black peat below, or Just slightly below, 
the rubber peat. These are N144 and N142, respectively, at E59. 
These units are providing an a meter transect through the red 
rubber peat, clearly showing the dip in the red rubber peat. An 
additiorlal urdt irl this lirle, Just to the SCluth clf that~ is beirlg 
opened up and that is N140 E59. Randy Lovoy is bringing it down 
and it is approaching the top of the rubber peat. It's like he 
has another 7 - 10 ems. An additional unit to the South is being 
opened up by Wheatley and Dickel; N138 E59. Three units are 
being opened up and excavated South of the datum: N138 E61 and 
E63 and N136 E61, being dug by D. Frantz. So far, no material 
(human) has come out of any of these three units. 

GN Field Notes 11/20/85 1 



Cochrane is in N138 ES1 and is sitting right on top of the red 
rubber peat~ In this unit, the top of the rubber peat is not red 
or yellow. It seems to be more of a brownish color, somewhat 
different from the other areas we've observed. The texture 
appears to be the same, wIth the shell and shell flecking. As of 
yet, no skeletal material has been found. There's also greater 
mottling of the surface from the peat above it. Some of the 
mottles appear to be following fissures and craCKS like we've 
seen Defore, others are somewhat larger and tend to be somewhat 
roundish in profile or cross-section. The texture is certainly 
the same as you trowel it, but the color IS very different. 
Concentration of faunal material seems to be higher in this unit 
- in this upper brown layer, than any of the others. Of course, 
that's based on a subject evaluation, but I think it's an 
accurate evaluation: noticeably more faunal material. There also 
seem to be more of the (suspected) turtle turds (feces, 
copralites 7) in this floor than I've seen in any of the others. 
as well. What the significance of this is, I've no idea. There 
also seems to be a slightly higher concentration of wood, wood 
fragments, in thIs than any of the other rubber peat. 

These units are all going down fairly rapidly and we will shortly 
be faced WIth the prospect of opening additional units. One 
pOSSIbility exists, which would be to open up a portion of the 
Transit Station on the East side, which would be roughly N140 
E63. This will take out one foot (1') of the Transit. 

Ore additional partial unit is being opened in the North end of 
the excavation area: N152 E61. It is beIng excavated by Bellomo 
and C.D. Thompson. Ih15 can be viewed as an expansion of the 
existing unIt, going after additional bone that might be in that 
wall. It may also be possible to open one more 2 x 2 meter unit 
in the approximate vicinity of N150 E55. 

I spent most of this day on the telephone, as well as part of 
yesterday. People I did not contact incluae Dr. Bill Nelson and 
George Armelagos. I spoke briefly with Dr. Spackman to let him 
know that I had sent him samples of wood material and the 
representative peat sections to him. I also included a couoon for 
half- cost rates at the (Space) Shuttle Inn and said it would be 
a good idea if he got reservations before he came down; 
oarticularly if that arrival time coincided witn a Shuttle launch. 
He seemed to think that would be a good idea and had not 
finalized his plans - I'll call him back on Monday to find out 
the final word. I let Gleason know that Spackman had not set an 
arrival time; I let Holloway know that Spackman was coming and he 
said that would be fine because Spackman was one of the best In 
the nation. I also spoke with C.D. Thompson and he has 
information on a muck field which, supposedly, has deooslts over 
eighty feet (80') thick. Spackman sounded as if he was looking 
forward to the trip and was very interested in what we were 
finding. Gleason was checking references to the rubber peat, but 
so far had not turned up anything significant. 

Doug Robertson of Design Company, came by and left me a copy of 
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Louis Tesser1ls letter on the Pine Island development and orought 
in a county map showing the project outline. I told him I would 
attempt to take a look while I'm in Tallahassee and let him 
know, at least, what he might be dealing with. 

One additional individual I spoke with was Dr. Bill Hauswirth at 
the University of Florida Medical School. Dr. Hauswirth said he 
had attempted to contact us yesterday, but was unable to. We, 
apparently, have crossed the first hurdle. Hauswirth says tney 
are running slightly behind schedule and when the first 
extraction of the cranial material and peat came through, they 
were rather disappointed in that they saw alot of black material 
that came with it (black coloratIon). He says they are probably 
flavonoids from the peat. The first step of the extraction of DNA 
has been successful. In fact~ to quote Dr. Hauswlrth's statement, 
1/ Wher, I ll: .. :do{ed at; t he ext t"'act i orl, I r,ean"'1 y fe 11 clff of my cha i t'" ! 
Thet"'e was alot of DNA. II NClw, the ger,et"'al feel j,r,,;~ is that r,'I:lst elf 
that DNA, if not all of that DNA, is plant DNA of various k1nds. 
At this point, we can't tell; all we know is there's DNA in it. 
Slime mold - here we come! But - he's definitely encouraged; he 
says if he started the project with a .01 or a .1 probability of 
seeing something, we've now increased that ten-fold and are uo to 
a one percent (1~) probability of finding DNA. Needless to say, 
still very sceptical about our prospects, but at the same time, 
obvic,usly erlcc'tlt"'aged i:u',d quite excited, I third-<,. I asked him: if, 
in fact, we are dealing with DNA, what would be the next step, 
or steps, involved? He said: certainly we would be dealing with a 
unique circumstance, never before seen; and admittedly, 8,000 
years is a short span of time from a standpo1nt of molecular 
evolution. It's still a sufficient amount of time to get alot of 
people excited. He says he had a feeling peoplv would be beating 
the doors down to obtain information. One of the first things he 
would like to do, is develop or grow (as my understanding) a 
1 i bt"'at ... y of the gerlet i c mat ~r i a 1. Th is wou 1 d, appat"'erlt 1 y., 
include isolating individual strands, culturing them separately 
and then offerIng it as a package deal - specific strands or a 
cluster of strands. Once that 1S done, individual gene strands 
can be examined, each of which would be a separate, interesting 
story, in itself. The prospects, he feels, would be incredible. 
One of tne first things they would want to do was to apply for 
funding, from the N.S.F, to develop that library. He felt that 
funding would almost be certain and that something like this had 
never been done before - Just totaling mind-boggling to think of 
the implications and potential avenues of research. Needless to 
say, he was quite excited and, of course, his enthusiasm rubbed 
off on us. Only two oeople on the crew I've told of this; Dave 
Dickel and Tammy Stone. We'll keep it under our hats until 
Mc,rlday. ( I f I caY'1 keep it undet" my hat ~ til IYlorlday) 

Regardless of the consequences of the probe search, I requested 
that he submit to us a small page or two describing the technique 
he was using in an attempt to isolate the DNA - so that we could 
provide it to the N.S.F. committee in our proposal, saying that 
this is something we have thought about, we've made the 
steps and that they were either positive or negative, etc. If 
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they're positive, I think money would come flowing in beyond our 
wildest imaginations. We should also be able to obtain additional 
projects of a similar nature. (Jokingly, we might be able to 
drain Warm Mineral Springs.) Say we are successful, even if we 
weren't; I think the big difference the the N.S.F. would see, 
in contrast to some of the others, is there is a staff of 
archaeologist and anthropologists who are abreast of the latest 
developments, both analytical and theoretical, and who are 
prepared and have planned out, what they intend to do. Tney have 
departed significantly from the, what I refer to as the 'Oh, 
wow!' school of archaeology, and are applying the best scientific 
procedures they can. I think this is in obvious contrast to some 
of the other projects in Central and South Florida and I think 
the N.S.F. Review Board would see that difference and respond 
very favorably to our funding request. 

I also spoke to Bud Timmons with the Water Resource Board in 
Merritt Island at the County Courthouse and with Steve Kierney, 
Timmons's supervisor, and Kierney said they are trackIng some 
40,000 wells and have some chemical and compositional data on the 
wells. This material is logged into a data base - LOTUS 123 - and 
I need to go in one day to select a geographic area on which to 
focus which can choose the well and transcribe that data to a 
KAYPRO disc. How convenient. Timmons said that, several years 
ago, they obtained some samples of this rubbery peat and he would 
look through his files to find a description and the information 
they were able to obtain on it, if anything. 

I was finally able to log into the FrRN system, only to find out 
that I would need to get a special FrRN-user account number. The 
forms could not be obtained from Ali on the BCC-UCF camDUS. I 
will need to make a phone call tomorrow to talk with the 
accountant (who was not in) and whose assistant had no idea of 
what was going on. I'll see about setting up and account; we're 
ready to go to SIR. 

The current plan is to have Mr. Bellomo start workIng evenings 
alot to get the maps in shaDe before he leaves for Chicago for 
ChrIstmas. We can anticipate having him through, perhaps, the 
21st of December. Dave and I are both uneasy about letting our 
map person and, essentially, the data organIzation, go that 
distance without having more in hand than we do at this point. 

I think the chances of our getting more material are somewhat 
better. However, it seams reasonable that the amount of material 
left in the Pond A area that we can excavate is not great. We can 
probably open up four (4) more units and get an additional 4 - 5 
i nd i v i d uc:'ll s. 
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